College of Biological Sciences

Educational Policy Committee Meeting 

Friday, March 9, 2007
Present: Stu Goldstein, Sarah Corrigan, Sue Wick, Nikki Shultz, David Schladt, Alexi Powell, Iris Charvat, Paul Siliciano, Andrew Manning, Jean Underwood, Martha Flanders, Rogene Schnell, Robin Wright, Jane Phillips
Not Present: Frank Barnwell, Leslie Schiff
Guest Faculty: Dr. John Carlis, Computer Science Department
The minutes from the January meeting were reviewed and approved.  The committee did not meet in February.  Dr. Wick asked that the minutes include a description of actions suggested as follow-up to discussion topics.  
Old Business:

New Business:

1. BMBB Services to Undergraduate Majors

Dr. Siliciano informed committee members about a new part of the BMBB website devoted to issues important to undergraduates.  The department will sponsor a picnic for undergraduates each fall semester.  They also put together advising folders for faculty mentor with transcripts, planning sheets, etc.  Dr. Siliciano also helped develop a major-specific advising document that CBS advising staff can share with students to give them ideas about career options for biochemists.  The department is also looking at ways to allow students to take BioC 4331 early in order to give them time to take more advanced 4xxx-5xxx level BioC courses.

2. Discussion on amending the CBS Constitution to enable all DUGS for CBS undergraduate majors to be voting members of EPC  

The committee discussed who would ideally provide representation as voting members of EPC.  The CBS Constitution was read for consistency.  Members agreed that each major should be represented, and departments would have no more than one voting member.  The voting member is often the DUGS, but could be a different faculty person.
3. Review CBS Constitution for additional possible changes that pertain to the EPC  

Committee 

Robin will inform Dean Elde that it is the opinion of the EPC that there are deficiencies that need to be addressed.  Robin and Dr. Elde will determine next steps for gathering information, getting faculty input, and putting a process in place for amendments.

4. BIOL 3007W Course Title Change
The Plant Biology Department approved a new title for Biol 3007W -  Plant Algal and Fungal Diversity and Adaptation.  Approximately one-third of the course material covers the relationships of plants with fungi and algae.
5. Use of transfer and study-abroad courses to satisfy Biology minor requirements 

The committee will discuss whether or not to accept transfer credits and study abroad credits in the Biology minor.  The vote was postponed to the April meeting.
Announcements
Robin and Jean Underwood are looking at student profiles to determine graduation rates for different populations, majors, etc.  Preliminary data show that students in the Biology major have the highest 4-year graduation rate.
Dr. John Carlis was in attendance to discuss how computational science might enhance the CBS undergraduate curriculum.  Students in CBS might be well-served by taking a computer science course in addition to or in place of Math 1272.  The Computer Science Department is actively recruiting faculty candidates with expertise in Computer Science (CSci) and Biology.  Dr. Elde is assisting the Department with this initiative.  
It is the opinion of many faculty that students need more computer science, and less calculus.  Students could take a replacement course such as CSci 2011 Discrete Structures of Computer Science, a non-programming course, that includes a good deal of math.  CSci 1901 Structure of Computer Programming I is also an option, which covers programming concepts.  The department makes sure their best undergraduate instructors teach CSci 1901 and 1902.  Dr. Sturdevant, for example, has won several teaching awards. 

Two widely perceived issues with math instruction include a) poor instruction at the 1xxx level, and b) poor retention of math concepts – students often don’t remember calculus concepts from their freshman year in upper division courses.  Jane Phillips pointed out that Claudia Neuhauser has suggested “just in time” math modules that could be included in upper division courses. 
Options on the table include:  

1. Substituting for Calc II with Computer Science courses
2. Developing a CSci with a Biology Track and/or Biology major with CSci Track

3. Developing a double major

The Computer Science major has flexibility in the electives students can take, and a biology track would be valuable.
EPC will consider changing the math requirements and adding Computer Science and Stats as Calc II alternatives at the April meeting.

The meeting was adjourned.
